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Vol. 45, No. 17– April 28, 2011 Vestry Vibes 
 

What the world needs now is another committee.  So, the Vestry has formed a 
new one.   If you were at the annual meeting, you may recall that Emmanuel’s 
operating budget can use additional funds to support the facilities and the many 
missions of the church. A new subcommittee of the Vestry has been created 
with the very important mission of “developing and implementing new ways to 
generate revenue to supplement the operating budget.” 
The first meeting was held April 13, 2011 for the purpose of establishing goals 
and an action plan.  Current members of this committee are Alice Snodgrass, 
Clark Hotaling, Dave Loyet, Jennifer Smerek, the Senior Warden (Jerry 
Cooper), the Junior Warden  (Richard Keyes) and Karl Reif. 

One of the results of our first meeting is to ask your help in the 

brainstorming stage. We are reaching out to the Emmanuel family and 

asking for any revenue-generating ideas you may have.   Revenue-
generating ideas will be classified into three categories: 

1. Sustainable type ventures: something that we can count on to generate 
revenue year after year.  

2. One-time fundraising activity:  a novel event to generate funds. 

3. An event that can be held on an annual or alternating year basis. 

By the way, congratulations to all of you. By virtue of reading this and my 
request for your ideas, you are all honorary members of the committee.  Now 

we are all in this together.  Please contact any committee member listed 
above if you have some ideas to share. Or you can simply email me at 
Karl1@att.net. 

Thank you and God’s peace 

Your Vestry member 

Karl Reif 

Thank you everyone for a beautiful Easter! 

It takes everyone working hard and working together! Thanks to the Altar Guild, 
the Choirs, Musicians, Clergy & Staff, Liturgical Ministers, Acolytes, 
Technicians and everyone else who contributed to the celebration. Thanks to the 
Ludwigs and the Bleyers for heading up our effort to “Flower the Cross” on 
Easter Sunday, and to John Dolan and his “crew” (Annabel and Kathleen) for 
the repair work on the cross—it was looking great! And thanks to all who 
brought flowers on Easter Sunday. 
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Vestry Vitals 
 
Each of our vestry meetings begins, this year, with a 
reflection by a vestry member.  These reflections can 
be something from the Bible, something from the Book 
of Common Prayer, a poem, an excerpt from a novel—
whatever.  They are meant simply to be something that 
is meaningful to the person who chose it.  We will print 
these reflections each month here as part of the Vestry 
Vitals column.  I was elected to go first; so at last 
month’s meeting I chose to read two pieces—one a 
poem, the other a meditation--that show, among other 
things, two different views of our involvement in hu-
man suffering or tragedy.  

                       Musee des Beaux Arts 

                                            by W.H. Auden 
 
  About suffering they were never wrong, 
  The Old Masters:  how well they understood 
 Its human position; how it takes place 
 While someone else is eating or opening 
 a window or just walking dully along; 
 How, when the aged are reverently, passion-

ately waiting 
For the miraculous birth, there always must be  

 Children who did not specially want it to  
happen, skating 

 On a pond at the edge of the wood: 
 They never forgot  
 That even the dreadful martyrdom must 
  run its course 
 Anyhow in a corner, some untidy spot 
 Where the dogs go on with their doggy  
  life and the torturer’s horse 
 Scratches its innocent behind on a tree. 

  

 In Brueghel’s Icarus, for instance:  
 how  everything turns away  
 Quite leisurely from the disaster; the 
    ploughman may 
 Have heard the splash, the forsaken cry, 
 But for him it was not an important failure; 
    The sun shone 
 As it had to on the white legs disappearing 
    into the green 
 Water; and the expensive delicate ship 
    that must have seen 
 Something amazing, a boy falling out of 
    the sky, 
 Had somewhere to get to and sailed calmly 
    on. 
                                (Another Time, 1940) 
 
And then: 
           Meditation XVII, 

   by John Donne 
  
 No man is an Island, entire of itself;  
 every man is a piece of the Continent,  
 a part of the main;  
 if a clod be washed away by the sea, Europe is 
 the less, as well as if a promontory were, as 
 well as if a manor of thy friends or of thine 
 own were;  
 any man’s death diminishes me,  
 because I am involved in Mankind; And  
 therefore never send to know for whom the bell 
 tolls; It tolls for thee. 
 
As I said, we will reprint the reflections each month 
here in this space.    

(continued on page 3) 

Tomatoes, Peppers, & Basil for Sale!       

Starting May 1, 8:30 am to 11:30 am 

Who doesn’t dream of the garden fresh vegetables of summer?   
Well if you are planning on growing your own, then consider checking out the Environmental 
Stewardship Committee’s  plant sale.   
 
We will be selling a variety of tomatoes, basil,  jalapeno, habanero and the SIZZLING HOT ghost 
peppers (caution)! 
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Now on to other issues.  As I mentioned in last month’s Vestry Vitals, the Vestry identified a number of issues and 
goals they were committed to working on during the coming year, and I promised to communicate these to you.  
Before I do, however, let me stress that the Vestry recognizes that there are, in many cases, fully functioning groups 
at Emmanuel already addressing these issues and are well underway with superb leadership.  The Vestry has simply 
said that these are priority items that, as a Vestry, we want to hold up and recognize as issues of prime importance to 
our lives at Emmanuel.   

With that said, let me focus in this issue on those items the Vestry categorized under the heading of  

“Enhance Financial Health.”   

1. Increase Awareness of Financial Situation: a coordinated effort among the EMC chairs, Vestry members, 

Treasurer, and Finance Committee.  This group will make recommendations to the Vestry, Rector, 

Treasurer, and Finance Committee of ways to communicate the parish’s financial situation to the 

congregation on an ongoing basis, maintaining a balance between financial and spiritual perspectives.  Clark 

Hotaling will be the Vestry coordinator. 

 

2. Compensation and Benefits:  a subcommittee with representation from the Vestry, Finance Committee, and 

Personnel Committee will examine our current compensation and benefits package with a goal of 

determining its equitability or whether better alternatives exist, all keeping in mind our budgetary 

constraints.  Gary Tappana will be the Vestry coordinator. 

 

3. Increase Operating Revenue:  members of the Vestry and Finance Committee will explore a variety of 

ideas that seek to open new sources of revenue for the parish.  Karl Reif will be the Vestry coordinator. 

 

4. Planned Giving:  the Vestry representative, Bob Feldmann, will work closely with the existing 

subcommittee headed by Ida Early to further the goal of increasing the parish’s awareness of the Emmanuel 

Foundation and ways to consider including the Foundation in your estate. 

 

5. Counting System: this group will examine both possible alternatives to our current counting system as well 

as ways we might improve the current system, all with the goal of providing consistent, reliable, secure 

methods of handling money collected during the services, while at the same time minimizing the burden on 

the counters.  Clark Hotaling will be the Vestry coordinator. 

 

6. Staffing:  the conclusion of the subcommittee at this point is to get monthly updates from the Rector on 

staffing issues. 

Jerry Cooper 

In next month’s issue, I will focus on the goals the Vestry categorized under the heading of “Growth and Vitality.”   

Adult Mission Trip 

There are still TWO openings for the Adult Mission trip to South Dakota from June 11 to 18 where we will be 
working for Habitat For Humanity on the Rosebud reservation.  

Registration will be closed when those two slots are filled or on May 2nd – whichever comes first. 

Folks need to have a $50.00 deposit into the church office to hold their seat, with the remaining payment of $250.00 
in by May 15th. 

For more information contact Donna Erickson. 
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Senior High Car Wash  

 Your car is dirty!   
Luckily, it’s time for the… 

Senior High Carwash! 

Sunday, May 15 
During all services!   

Drop off your keys on your way 
into the service and you’ll have a 

clean car after you worship!   
 

All donations support the 

Senior High missions! 

 
 

April 29 

Laura McCord 
Don Rose 
 

April 30 

Sandy Baker 
 
May 1 
Isabelle 
Appleyard 
Dave Loyet 
Auggie 
Warneke 
 
May 2 

Don 
Esbenshade 
Rachael 
McCreery 
Chuck Peery 
 
May 3 

Lauryn Greer 
Sarah White  

 
 

May 4 

Janet Brown 
Helena Wiltse 
 
May 5 
Gary Ferguson 
 
May 6 
Will Brennan 
Elisabeth Kelly 
Erin Osburn 
Chad Rycenga 
Alyssa Young 
 
May 7 
Banjamin 
Collier 
 
May 10 

Sarah Cahill 
Josie Kopff 
 
 

 
 

May 11 

Hadley Cooper 
Sara Edgar 
 

May 12 
Kendall May 
Mansker 
Edythe Pangle 
Linda 
Schuchmann 
 

May 13 
Eric Dunn 
Katy Nelsen 
 
May 14 

Shannon Dieck 
Hallie Miller 
Chloe O’Brien 

You May Have Noticed Emmanuel’s 
New Artwork 

(part 1) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This piece entitled Millennium is by Lorraine Gergeceff 
Cooper and represents a procession of the faithful. 

 

Happy Birthday! 
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Trivia Night 2011 is Sold Out! 

The date is Friday, May 6 and all 16 tables of eight are sold and filled.  
 

Doors open at 6:30 PM and the fun begins at 7:00.  
 

Several items have already been donated to the Trivia Night Silent Auction, and donations are still being accepted 

for additional  items. Call Jim Groetsch at 961-6390 for information.  
 

Since MOE isn’t participating in the beer booth at Art and Air in the future, Trivia Night is now our major fund 
raiser. Money will go to mission outreach of the church and other church needs that may be identified. For example, 
this year, in addition to donating the Emmanuel Clergy’s Discretionary Funds, Webster-Rock Hill Ministries, and 
Episcopal City Missions, MOE has donated $500 to Emmanuel’s City Streets Project, $500 to the Young Emmanuel 
Mission Trip to Guatemala, and support for our visiting African seminarian at Eden. 
 

Thanks for your support, and we hope to see you at one of the 16 tables at Trivia Night, 2011. 

The 5K Walk/Run is back this year! 

 
New name: "Walk/Run for Everyone."  Date is October 8, 2011 

 
Who? Everyone who wants to run, jog, trot, walk, ride a bicycle, skateboard, push a 
baby stroller, or tricycle, or use any other means of locomotion.  
 
8:00 AM departure from Bompart and Lockwood, and breakfast to follow. Cost will 
be $15. 

Four Emmanuel Young Adult Missioners & One Old Guy to Return to Guatemala 

On May 22nd, four former members of the Senior High Youth Group and one former Senior High Leader are headed 
to Guatemala to serve The God's Child Project and continue work that began in June of 2005 and continued in June of 
2009.  The Young [Emmanuel] Adult Missioners (YAM) return to work with the extremely impoverished ...third 

class citizens in a third world country.  A house will be constructed and they will also 
work in the children's nutrition centers. 
 
Walter Buhro spearheaded the trip.  He and others of college-age talked about the 'good 
old days of Senior High' last July and decided to form a group of Young Emmanuelites 
to again come together and serve.  The first mission, returning to Guatemala, was bold, 
but the group persevered and the trip will last 8 days, returning to Webster Groves on 
Sunday May 29th. 
 

The group has been supported by the Mission's Committee, MOE and the Rector.  In addition, each member has 
made a financial contribution towards expenses.  Finally, several companies outside of the parish as well as 
individuals have offered financial contributions.  If you would like to support this mission, please send a check 
payable to Emmanuel Episcopal Church and include 'Young Adult Missions' on the memo line.  If there is a balance 
after the trip, the designated account will help fund the next mission work performed by YAM. 
If you would like to learn more, please contact: 

Walter Buhro; Paul Ortiz, Allie Jacobs, Tori Hudson or Clark Hotaling (Old Guy) 
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CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector 
Pamela Dolan, Curate  

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 

Burnell T. Esbenshade, Deacon/Pastoral Associate 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Kevin Williams, Christian Formation for Youth 

Kathy Wright, Parish Administrator 
Susie Feldmann, Staff Assistant 

Nancy Benz, Asst. Treasurer 
Jill Meyers, Part-time Sexton 

Glenn Dunn, Information Technology 
Angela MacBryde, Preschool 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Jerry Cooper, Senior Warden 
Richard Keyes, Junior Warden 

Bill Florent, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Suzie Florent & Linda Schuchman, Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 
Kay Faddis, Environmental Stewardship 

John Dolan & David Pluhar, Facilities Management 
Diana Beckman, Tricia Copeland 
& Angie MacBryde, FaithQuest 

Brian Stephenson, Men of Emmanuel 
Kathleen Martin, Missions 

David & Beth Knapp, Chris & Tim Knox, 
Parish Family Life 

Kathleen Martin, Worship 
 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
pdolan@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

besbenshade@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

nbenz@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
gdunn@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
 

In the case of a pastoral emergency after office hours, 

please call the clergy cell phone at  

314-324-4115.  

 
About the Parish Family 

 

We are grateful for gifts to the Food Center in of honor 
of Andy & Ann Marie Ruhlin, and Mary Jane 

Crews. 
 

We are grateful for gifts to the Foundation in memory 
of Daniel Hotaling and Robert Weber, in honor of  
Dave Pluhar and in celebration of Susie Skinner’s 

70th birthday. 
 

Congratulations to Sandy Baker who has, once again, 
had TWO paintings accepted for this year's St Louis 
Watercolor Society's Juried show at Creartive Art 
Gallery, 3232 Ivanhoe, 1 block east of Jamieson at 
I44.  The show will run from April 29 through May 28.  
 

James Medford Warneke, the third son of Jessica 

and Stafford Warneke and grandson of Barb 

Russell, arrived Wednesday, April 13.   Mom and 
baby are doing really well and big brothers Max and 

Augie are in love with him!  Congratulation to ALL!  
 

Congratulations also to Bob and Susan Shillito on the 
birth of their fifth granddaughter, Ella Rose Shillito, 

daughter of Jamie and Reed and baby sister to two 
year old Kate. 
 
The sympathy of the parish is extended to Susie 

Feldmann and her family on the April 12 death of her 
father, Bob Weber.  He and Susie’s mother, Helen, 
would have celebrated their 70th wedding anniversary 
on June 21.  
 
Sympathy is also extended to Pamela Dolan and her 
family on the death of her aunt, Mary Rekers. 
“Grant to them eternal rest.  Let light perpetual shine 

upon them.” 

Emmanuel Women’s Book Club 

The next gathering is Monday night, May 23 at 7:00, 
when we'll meet to discuss "Founding Mothers" by 
Cokie Roberts.  This book contains wonderful bio-
graphical sketches about the wives of our Founding 
Fathers. 
 
We welcome any newcomers....Please join us!  

 
Questions? Contact Ann McReynolds at 314-960-
0560 or ARMcR@armmra.com. Please mark your 
calendars and start reading!  
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APC Is Coming To Your Church 
 
Everyone is invited to the 2011 APC, to be held here at our Emmanuel HOME. Reflecting the recent significant 
events in our parish life, our theme for this year's APC is All Together Now! One Shepherd, One Flock. We hope 
everyone will plan to be a part of the festivities and register. There is something for everyone in these three days 
of events.  
 

Please fill out the form, available on the website or on Sunday, and send a check to Emmanuel Church with APC 
in the memo line. You can mail it in to the church office or put it into the offering plate on Sunday!   It is due by 

May 2, 2011 so that the committees can plan accordingly.   
 

If you would like to participate in a planning committee, it’s not too late! Call or e-mail one of the co-chairs listed 
below.  With the APC committees, the fun begins before the designated weekend. 
 

We are looking forward to seeing you at Emmanuel's All Parish Conference! It is you - and all of us together - 
who make the APC such a great event. Here’s a preview of the week-end. 
 
Friday Night Activities: 7:00 pm-10:00 pm  

Compline in the church at 7:00 pm 
Movie, campfire & refreshments plus tons of fellowship! 

 

Saturday Morning Activities: 9:00 am-12:00 noon  
 Morning Prayer  
 Gather & Prepare in the church, 
 Crafts for (all) the Ages 3-105, Scavenger Hunt,  
 Historical Walk, Speaking of Faith group.  
 Something for everyone  

 

Saturday Afternoon Activities: 12:00 to 4:00 pm at Emmanuel & Eden Seminary Grounds 
Lunch provided!  
All Parish Team Competition with games for all ages, followed by the Softball Game. 
 

Saturday Night Activities: 6:30 pm -10:00 pm  
 Pot Luck dinner with BBQ (supplied),  
 Music and plenty of fun and fellowship! 

 

Sunday Services at 8:00 am, 10:00 am, and 5:30 pm 
             (10AM is the APC service) followed by a lovely Brunch.  
 

Tammy Free & Matt Keefer, Chairpersons for 2011  314-619-4431 or tsfree@rocketmail.com 
Sally Haywood & Christopher Howard, Co-Chairs for 2011 314-781-9860 or haywood.sally@gmail.com 

SAVE THE DATES: JULY 18-22 FOR VBS     
      
Join us for a SPIRITUAL SUMMER SOJOURN WITH FLAT STANLEY!  Children ages 
4-8 are invited to learn and experience the culture and connections with locations around 
the world that Emmanuel is connected to. We will study clues about  Stanley's travels 
through arts and crafts, food, music, scripture and story. Registration information coming 
soon for this globe-trotting Vacation Bible School experience! 
 
The dates are July 18 to 22 from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. 
If you want more information or you want to lend a hand contact Jennifer Sisul at 

scottjen0995@sbcglobal.net 
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Calendar of Upcoming Events 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

Morning Prayer 
Tuesday, April 19 and 26 at 9:00 a.m. 
Tuesday, May 3 and 10 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
Tuesday, April 19 and 26 at 9:30 a.m. 
Tuesday, May 3 and 10 at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Choir Practice 
Wednesday, May 4 and 11 
Cherub Choir at 6:00 p.m. 
Junior Choir at 6:30 p.m. 

Adult Choir at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Eucharist at Noon 
Wednesday, May 4 and 11 

 
Men’s Bible Study 
Thursday, May 5 and 12 at 7:00 a.m. 
Stratton’s Restaurant 
 
Senior High Mission Trip Informational Meeting 

Sunday, May 1 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Junior High Mission Mania 
Junior High Youth & Parent Mission Trip 
Meeting 
Sunday, May 1 at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Senior High Graduating Seniors Dinner 
Sunday, May 1 at 5:00 p.m. 
 
Environmental Stewardship Comm. Plant Sale 

Sunday, May 1 

 
Feast Day Eucharist for Feast of St. Mark 
Monday, May 2 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
AIR Committee Meeting 
Tuesday, May 3 at 6:00 
 
Feast Day Eucharist for Feast of St. Philip and 
St. James 
Tuesday, May 3 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thursday, May 5 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
EPS Kids Carnival 
Saturday, May 7 from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
 
Executive Committee Meeting 
Monday, May 9 at 5:45 p.m. 
 
Finance Committee Meeting 
Monday, May 9 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Caring Ministries Meeting 
Monday, May 9 at 7:00 p.m. 

ALL PARISH CONFERENCE IS ALMOST HERE.  
 

May 13 to 15 - Join other parishioners for this 
weekend of fun and fellowship. See page 7 for 
details. Registrations are due in by May 2. 

 Summer Solstice Festival  Friday, June 10, 2011   

Benefitting Episcopal City Mission and St. Louis children in detention 

An evening of music, food and fun for the whole family on Friday, June 10 

from 5:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. at Emmanuel.  Tickets are $15 for adults, and 
$5 for children  ages 5 to 12. The ticket price includes dinner, beverages and 
great acts from the “ECM Revue.” 
 
There will be an auction that includes such things as an afternoon sailing trip 
on Carlyle Lake and Cardinals tickets. 
 
There will also be a children’s area with face painting, games and more. 
 
For tickets, please call Episcopal City Mission at 314-436-3545 
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Junior High News 
 
Sunday, May 1, 10:15-11:15 
Rite 13 (Faith) 

Also, May 1st, 1:00-2:00 Youth & Parent Mission Trip Meeting (Service, Fellowship) 

1:30-3:30 Mission Mania 
The meeting is strongly recommended for those planning to attend the mission trip. The kids, then, will have fun 
with some team building activities which will help prepare them for Kansas City. Don't miss it!:)  
 

Wednesday, May 4, 6:30-8:00pm 

Rite 13 Liturgy Preparation and Practice (Faith) 
This is event is for those Junior Highers who are in 7th grade (or are 13 yrs. old) and their parents to get ready for 
the Celebration of Manhood and Womanhood. The kids who are eligible to participate will receive a letter from 
Kevin Williams with more details. It will be necessary to respond to that letter to let us know that you and your 
parents are planning to participate. 
 
Sunday, May 8, 9:00 a.m. Service 

Group Worship (Faith) 

Rite 13, 10:15-11:15 (Faith) 
We will sit together as a group to support our friends who are participating in the Rite 13 Liturgy. After, head 
downstairs for the regular Rite 13 lesson with Marie and Mitch. 

Happy Anniversary 

April 29 – Trudy & Jim Appel 
April 30 – Sue & Carl Smith 
May 2 – Peter & Eileen Love 
May 3 – Daniel & Jenn Marcus 
May 4 – Bob & Susie Feldmann 
May 4 – Paul Reuter & Janet Brown 
May 9 – Tyler & Angela Smith 
May 14 – Steve & Charlene Reimann 
 
 

Acolyte Schedule 

May 1   

Jessica Schmitz (TC) 
Kathryn McGuire (1st. Cruc.) 
Jackson Hotaling 
Thomas Hotaling 
Jameson Howard 
Maia Langdon 
Annabel Dolan 
 

May 15 

Andrew Keyes (TC) 
Liz Remming (1st. Cruc.) 
Tom Florent 
Isabella Crang 

May 8 

Ted Miller (TC) 
Sabrina Walch (1st. Cruc.) 
Blake Kennedy 
Thomas Hotaling 
Jack Love 
Liz Wagnon 
Matt Walch 
 

May 15 

Julianna Crang 
Claire Hooker 
Kathryn McGuire 

You May Have Noticed Emmanuel’s New Artwork 
(part 2) 

 This ceramic and glazed wall sculpture entitled All Things Came to Be is by 
 Melody Evans. It symbolizes the three themes woven through the Book of 
 Common Prayer - love, creation and the  Trinity. The Trinity is represented in 
 the three separate pieces and in the use of the primary colors. The large, 
 curved part suggests the movement of creation. The circle, considered in the 
 sacred geometry of ancient cultures as perfection, is also a subtle suggestion 
 of the human heart. 
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Episcopal School for Ministry 
 
The Rev. Beverly Van Horne, Interim Dean, announces that registrations continue for the 2011-2012 academic year 
for the Episcopal School for Ministry.  The Episcopal School for Ministry of the Diocese of Missouri offers 
educational resources to make disciples and build congregations for the life of the world. In addition, the School 
exists to  

• Deepen the spiritual lives and strengthen the ministries in the church and the world of all who seek to grow in 
the knowledge and love of God; 

• Prepare people to serve the church as priests and deacons, and 

• Strengthen the ministries of lay and ordained people through continuing education. 
 ; 
The three-year cycle of theological studies program, beginning with the Introduction to the Old Testament, is the 
primary training and education program for those preparing for ordination as Deacons in the Diocese of Missouri. 
One does not have to be a postulant or candidate for Holy Orders as a Deacon in order to register to begin the 
program, and acceptance to, attendance and completion of the 3 year School program of theological studies does not 
guarantee one will be given canonical standing as a postulant and or a candidate, or be ordained to Holy Orders. 
 
The School holds its classes at Eden Theological Seminary in Webster Groves, MO.  Those who wish to spend the 
night pay an additional fee for the semester to cover the room expense.  In addition there are textbooks to purchase 
for each course.  Meals for the weekend, dinner, breakfast and lunch are included in tuition. For information about the 
classes offered please go to http://www.diocesemo.org/aboutus/episcopalschoolforministry/ 
 
The school meets from 6:00 pm Friday to 3:00 pm the next day, Saturday.  Three times a year the School meets on 
Saturdays to finish the term and begin the new one. On those days an all School program with a topic of general 
interest is held in the afternoon. Each time the members of the School gather time is spent in worship, fellowship and 
class. 
 
The dates of the 2011-2012 school year are as follows:   
Fall Term 2011: Aug 20 (orientation); Sep 23-24; Oct 28-29; Dec 2-3; Dec 17 
Spring Term 2012: Jan 27-28; Feb 24-25; Mar 23-24; Apr 21 
Summer Term 2012: May 18-19; June 15-16; July 20-21; Aug 18 
 
If you are interested, call or email Cory Hoehn, Registrar, 314-231-1220 x1383 or 
choehn@diocesemo.org  or The Rev. Beverly Van Horne, Interim Dean, at 314-620-4405 or 
beverly.vanhorne@gmail.com  for information and an application. 

You May Have Noticed Emmanuel’s New Artwork 
(part 3) 

 

The Duality of Christ by Br. Mel depicts the dual nature of Christ, who is both 
human and divine. Carpenter's tools create one half and represent his human 
side;  leaves and vines in polished steel create the other half.  There is a 
reference to the Trinity with three over-lapping circles, and there are open 
spaces within the outline of the cross. The two halves of the chalice represent 
Christ’s life-giving gifts to us. This work of art is rich in symbolism and can be 
a source of meditation for all who encounter it. 
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The prayers of the parish are requested for: 

 

Because the prayer list is so large, we are only able to 
print half of it in each Angelus.  PLEASE be assured 
that if you have put someone on the Intercessory 
Prayer list, everyone will continue to be prayed for 
daily by name. PLEASE keep the office updated on the 
progress of those you have placed on this list in order 
that our list remains timely. 
 

Serious Illness 
Erin Peak, Dore Martin's sister 
Dickie Priest, friend of Betsy Mackey 
Leigh Tyler, friend of Mark McReynolds 
Matt Wickenhauser, friend of Nancy McClary 
John Kohler, friend of Sue & Lou Clauss 
Susan Scherer, Janet Dobbs' sister 
Don Karrer, friend of Becki Jacoby 
Jocelyn Welk, Catherine & Kevin McGrane's niece 
John Musgrave, Diocesan Priest 
JoAnne Drew, former parishioner 
Frances Coleman, friend of Kristyn & Bron Brennan 
Ann Geisert, friend of Margaret DeYoung 
Bill Brown, Janet Brown's father 
Kit Kreuzer, friend of Sara Canavan 
Cabe Williamson, friend of Charlie Skinner 
Douglas Dick, Diana Knapp's cousin 
Carol Zimmer, friend of Audrey Claxton 
Tammy Stutz & family, friend of Tracy Crews 
Bill Horton, Mary Kay Horton's brother 
Janet Klumpp, friend of Rod & Pat Wiltse 
Marty Schmitt, friend of Margaret Rowe 
Chris Agnew, friend of Susie Feldmann 
Bill Dolan, John Dolan's brother 
Ellen Baker, Linda Slatin's aunt 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Roger Wakefield, Sharon Prah's uncle 

Alvin Stouffe., Bill Florent's brother-in-law 
Mike Karandief, Chris Knox's family friend 
Barbara Hewlett, friend of Maryellen Bell 
Ramona Rice, Susan Naylor's mother 
Bob & Wilma Philippi, Debbie Mason’s parents 
Louise Ford, friend of Mary Jane Kuhn 
Sammie Curtis, Laura McCord’s aunt 

 

Armed Forces 
Nathaniel Baker, parishioner 
Adam Erickson, parishioner 
Aaron Faust, parishioner 
 
Lt. Col. Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Stephen Lopez, Sharon Prah's cousin 
Kevin Michael Moore, Kevin Moore's son 
Capt. David Nierenberg, son of Ann McReyolds' 
friends 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
David Benning, nephew of Dorothy Saunders 
Ryan Lehmann-Deming, Sue Hooker's great-nephew 
 

Special Needs 
Warren Druschky, parishioner 
Mary Ellen McCarthy, parishioner 
Jeane Schiller, parishioner 

Jean Little, parishioner 
 
Beka, daughter of Lynne Shields friend 
Tony Giglio, Druschkys’ great-grandson 
Diane Ryberg, friend of Sally Haywood 
Sue Kohler, friend of Sue & Lou Clauss 
John Bennyhoff, friend of Toni Cummings 
Pixie & family, friends of Allison Williams 
Sarah and Tom, friends of Janet Dobbs 
John Read, Jennie Werremeyer's brother 
Liam & Adelaide Dolan, John Dolan's nephew & niece 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Kathleen Becker, Laura McCord's Goddaughter` 
Laura Tomlinson, Luc Benson's fiancee 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Stig Lindberg, Pamela Dolan's step-brother 
Andy Wiltse, Rod & Pat's son 
Jeffrey, Sue Smith's grandson 
Matthew Howard, Chris’s brother 
Rosemarie Benning, Dorothy Saunders’ sister 

 Future Dates for Baptism at Emmanuel 
May 1 at 9:00 a.m.  July 24 at 10:00 a.m.  October 2 at 9:00 a.m. 
May 8 at 10:30 a.m.     October 9 at 10:30 a.m. 
May 15 at 10:00 a.m. August 14 at 10:00 a.m. 
       November 6 at 9:00 and 10:30 a.m. 
June 12 at 10:00 a.m. September 11 at 10:00 a.m.     

There will be a Baptism Instruction Session on June 7.  
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Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

Propers for May 8, 2011 

Third Sunday of Easter 

Acts 2:14a,36-41  
1 Peter 1:17-23  
Luke 24:13-35  
Psalm 116:1-3, 10-17 

The next newsletter deadline is May 3 for the issue to be published on May 10, 2011.  All articles and information 

should be submitted to Kathy Wright (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org) in the parish office (by email, if 

possible). Thank You. 

Propers for May 1, 2011 

Second Sunday of Easter 

 

Acts 2:14a, 22-32  
Psalm 16 
1 Peter 1:3-9  
John 20:19-31  
 

 

 

Service Schedule: May 1 and May 8 services are at 8:00, 9:00 and 10:30 a.m. and at 5:30 p.m. 
All Parish Weekend May 15 services are at 8:00 and 10:00 a.m. and at 5:30 p.m. 

Propers for May 15, 2011 

Fourth Sunday of Easter 

Acts 2:42-47  
1 Peter 2:19-25  
John 10:1-10  
Psalm 23  

Child care is available in the new nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 8:45 a.m. until after the 11:00 a.m. 
service.   Christian Formation for all ages resumes on May 1. 

An age-appropriate Liturgy of the Word for children (Children's Chapel) is offered at the 9:00 a.m. service. 

 
 


